
TOWN OF BASIN, REGULAR WORKSHOP MEETING MINUTES 
Tuesday, August 7, 2012
TOWN HALL COUNCIL CHAMBERS 
 
Call to Order  @ 6:00 PM
Roll Call:  Mayor Kania, Dave Cooper, Lyle King, Deb Rathbun, and Heath Hopkin.
Also Present: Mark Lechner with Western Engineering, Phil Euler with NMPP,  Sherman Allred, Karla Pomeroy, Keith Pederson, Chief of Police Chris Kampbell, Clerk/Treasurer Danielle Chapman, Steve Vanderploeg, Stacey Lesher and Mike Dellos.
Mayor Kania with members of the Council Dave Cooper, Heath Hopkin and Lyle King joined Robert Kampbell, Chris Kampbell, Steve Vanderploeg, Danielle Chapman and gathered at the Basin City Arts Center at 6:00 PM to attend the Pathways Open House Presentation presented by ALTA Planning & Design.   Lyle King made a motion to temporarily adjourn at 6:41 PM and Dave Cooper seconded the motion, the motion carried with a unanimous vote.
The meeting reconvened at 6:48 PM at the Town Hall Council Chambers.  

Phillip Euler with NMPP gave an update on the Electric Financial Plan, Cost of Service and Rate Design Study.
Triplett Raw Water Request Update:  Mayor Kania gave the council an update. A letter came into the P&Z from the Wheeler’s requesting the road be vacated by 7/24/12 which was the deadline, it has been tabled.
Residential Relending Program Application(s):  We have had one come in, but we requested additional information and have not received it back as of this date.

6th Penny Project Resolution:  Karla Pomeroy said the Commissioners did approve this earlier today and this will be brought to the next Regular Council Meeting.

Potential WAM Energy Lease Projects:  a.) Cemetery Water Motors Replacement & Pump Rebuild, b.) Town Hall Shop Insulation & Shop Doors, c.) Raw Water Pump House, Furnace and Lighting, d.) Skating Ring Building and Furnace.  Keep b-d for now.

Insurance Claims Update: 
1. Katherine Johnson’s Claim for $60.00 was denied by the Council and forwarded on to LGLP.  Dave Cooper is concerned about where the fault lies.   Danielle will contact the home owner and question the arrangements to settle this.
2. Keith Pederson:  Keith addressed the Council regarding his claim.  There are 3 things that could have been avoided in 1994 they gave them underground wiring, but it is not insulated on the pole.   Underground wiring, insulating, and the trees in the wires.  These trees are not on his property and it is not on his side of the meter.  Stacey did not see the actual lines before the incident and he believes based off of Jeff’s report that this was just regular wear and tear on the product.  Lyle asked why neither one of the breakers blow, Keith stated the breakers were good.  If the grounds were not bolted then they would not work properly, is this negligence?  The fuse and the transformer did not blow and that is not negligence, if it was going to blow it would have started at the pole.   Heath Hopkin stated that nobody looks up when they plant a tree; it is not the Town’s responsibility to check every house and every tree.  If the homeowners see the line in the tree they should call.  The Town does have a maintenance program for branches.  
3. Ben Gomez:  This claim is very similar to the Pederson claim.  

Heath Hopkin made a motion to table claim #2 and #3 and then refer them to Town Attorney Kent Richens, Dave Cooper seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.  Keith would like and adjuster or a third-party electrician to come into the loop.

Chamber Building:  Tabled until Barbara Greene can come to a meeting and talk with the Council.
Potential MRG/SRF Projects:  12th Street Sewer Project and the Wyoming Avenue Water/RW Main Improvements.  The Council did not have any objections to the Mayor moving forward with these.
Electric Update:  Stacey Lesher gave the Council and update.  Pole Inspection, Stacey is going to try and find the map from the last pole inspection.  Dave Cooper made the motion to go with Power Pole Inspections, Lyle King seconded the motion.  Mayor Kania will forward the quote on to Chris at TCTWEST.  The motion carried with a unanimous vote.
Water/Sewer/RW Update:  The DEQ will be attending the next Regular Council Meeting 8/14/12 at 6:00 PM to visit with the Council over the Sewer Lagoon.  Mike Dellos gave the council an update that we have installed a by-pass in our building so we will be able to back feed to Basin Gardens if need be, the Region paid for it, but either way we will be able to use it and it will be helpful.  
Law Enforcement Update:  Chief of Police, Chris Kampbell gave the Town an update.  Chris went over the Emergency Response Guide.   Mayor Kania stated that the County has an Emergency Response Guide and they would like the Town of Basin to sign a letter of agreement.  Heath Hopkin the motion to approve Chris Kampbell and Mayor Kania to sign the letter of agreement.  All on favor and vote carried with a unanimous vote.  
Administration Update:  Danielle Chapman gave an update regarding shut off notices.  24 delivered by the PD and the date is slated for Monday, August 12.
Public Works Update:  Steve Vanderploeg gave the Council an update regarding public works.
Building Permit:  

1. Mary Brown, 458 N 6th, Sewer.

2. Betty Runyan, 710 S. 8th, Front and Rear Deck.

3. Randy Davis, 518 S. 4th, Privacy Fence

4. Fred Willert, 309 Crescent Dr., Concrete pad for patio.

5. Francisco Jorge/Jane Miller, 356 N. 6th, Main House:  Replace windows, doors, heating system, siding and add new steps to front and back as well as a deck to the front and back of home, build new storage/gym building, fence front, sides, and rear of property, and a carport.

Deb Rathbun made a motion with the exception of #3 for Randy Davis; this will have to be forwarded to the P&Z, Heath Hopkin seconded and the motion carried with a unanimous vote. 
Roundtable:  Mayor Kania announced that Lineman Jeff Matthews has resigned.  Dave Cooper suggested that the green dumpsters are dumped consistently; Steve Vanderploeg said they do try to dump every week, but to let him know if they aren’t being dumped.  Lyle King inquired about the well west of town and they have plugged the well, and will not be doing any exploration at this time.  Lyle also asked about the Lamax Subdivision and questioned if they are going to cut the weeds down. 

There being no further business to discuss, Heath Hopkin made the motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:35 PM, Lyle King seconded and the motion carried with a unanimous vote.

                                                      


 ___________________________________________________
                                                        


Amy Kania- Mayor                 
___________________________________________________
Danielle Chapman, Clerk/Treasurer 
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